Town of Haw River
Town Council Meeting

Monday, October 3, 2011
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, October 3, 2011 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00pm.

Council Members Present: Lee Lovette, Jeff Fogleman, and Kelly Allen
Council Members Absent: Mayor Buddy Boggs, Ricky Honeycutt
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Atty. Rob Jennings, Clerk Melanie Hamilton

Councilmember Lovette called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 pm.
Consent Agenda

7:01 pm

The Council reviewed the previous meeting’s minutes from September 12, 2011. Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Motion carried 3-0.

New Business

7:02 pm
Consideration and discussion to set a public hearing regarding request from Philip Morgan for:

- Request to rezone property off Trollingwood Hawfields Road legally known as Alamance County Tax Map #10-15-15 and 10-15-16 from current R-18 to B-2 zoning classification.

- Request for expansion of MHP location on property off Trollingwood Hawfields Road legally known as Alamance County Tax Map #10-15-5.

Councilmember Allen made a motion to set  public hearings regarding Mr. Philip Morgan’s rezoning and special use permit requests on November 7, 2011 at 7pm in the Council Chambers at 403 E. Main Street. Motion carried 3-0.

7:07 pm

Request to declare items junk and dispose or sale for scrap metal. 

Manager Earp presented the Council with a plan to dispose of unused and scrapped property in preparation of and as a result of construction for the new pump station project. After discussion, Councilmember Allen made a motion to scrap and/or recycle old property being displaced in order to build the new pump station. Motion carried 3-0. Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to give the fiberglass shell at the old pump station to Pete Coggins as long as Mr. Coggins pays for all costs associated with removing the property. Motion carried 3-0.
7:11 pm

Discussion and consideration of expanding scope of work for Civic Center Renovation Project.

Manager Earp asked the council to consider expanding the scope of the Civic Center renovation project. He stated that the initial work is almost complete and there are some additional updates that should probably be considered in an effort to greatly improve the overall building. After discussion, Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to approve all updates as requested (refrigerator replacement, water fountain replacement, light switch cover replacement, 4 light replacements, bathroom wall repair, bathroom stall repair, and counter top in main room repair) as well as repainting the kitchen cabinets. Motion carried 3-0.
7:21

Quarterly Financial Report 2011 – 2012 Fiscal Year

Manager Earp presented the Council with a first quarter update for the current fiscal year and spoke to the Council about the impending sunset of hold harmless funding. No action required.
Manager’s Update

7:30 pm

Manager Earp congratulated the Parks & Recreation Department on a job well done with the Day In the Park Planning. The event itself brought fewer visitors than anticipated due to rainy weather conditions, but Manager Earp mentioned pending plans for a spring event. 

Manager Earp then gave a progress report on the main pump station replacement project. The loan closed on September 29, 2011 and construction is set to begin this week. 

Manager Earp reported on the sidewalk project. He is set to speak with the NC Department of Transportation this week for a final determination on crossing the bridge over the Haw River. 
The Manager then updated the Council on the ongoing CDBG project. Two rehabs have been completed and all work is scheduled to be completed by the end of December.

Manager Earp then spoke regarding the Flea Market on Hwy 70. There were some ordinance and fire code issues that were addressed and the business owner is working well with the Town and has complied with all Town employee requests.
Manager Earp updated the Council on the fuel vendor switchover. All paperwork was submitted and the Town is waiting for Go Gas to send purchasing cards. The new cards should be in use in the next couple of weeks. 

Councilmember Allen asked Manager Earp about lawn ordinance violations. She expressed concern about the 18” height limit as well as the way frequent violators are dealt with. Ms. Allen would like to see the allowed grass height limit lowered with escalating civil fines for repeat offenders. 
Open Forum
7:38 pm

Mr. Ronald Cobb spoke to the council regarding issues with neighborhood dogs. 
7:53 pm

Councilmember Allen made a motion to go into closed session for a discussion regarding personnel. 

8:02 pm 

Councilmember Lovette re-opened the public meeting. He then announced that Police Chief Tim Felts will be retiring January 1, 2011 and thanked him for his many years of dedicated service.
8:04 pm

Councilmember Allen made a motion to place a hiring freeze on the recently advertized Operation Managers position. Motion carried 3-0.

There being no further business of the council, Councilmember Lovette asked for a motion to adjourn.

8:05 pm

Councilmember Allen made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 3-0.

__________________________________
__________________________________

Councilmember Lovette


Melanie R. Hamilton, Clerk
